WEEKEND PENNANT COMMITTEE POLICY 2016/2017
To all Wodonga Bowls Club members who are committing to another season of weekend pennant we as your selection committee welcome you and we hope you not only enjoy the season but it is also a very successful season in all grades.

We hope everyone enjoys their time on the green and collectively we should strive for harmonious enjoyment and camaraderie, with plenty of encouragement and some excitement during the games.  We will be fielding teams in A1, A2, A3, A4, B3, B4, and C1, this means the club will require a total of 96 players every weekend. If members are not committed to the season and we are unable to field the numbers required then teams will start forfeiting starting from the lowest grade.  

Our aim is to pick compatible rinks (as much as possible) and depending on availability, maintain stability in the rinks. Depending on numbers, we will aim to use a reserve list as much as possible to fill vacancies and avoid disruptions to a rink.

Some players may not be playing in their preferred positions however, we expect every player to fulfil their commitment to the Club and strive to be the best you can in your given position. Any player not performing will be notified of the committee’s concerns prior to any action being taken.  Any player moved to another position will be notified by a selector.  Players need to be aware that unavailability may result in a return to a lower grade.

We will be running a pennant managers workshop prior to the start of the season, for members that may be interested in this role. We will also be looking at the possibility of perhaps having some non-playing managers to help out the club.  Again we will be keeping members up to date with the progress of these ideas. 

Selectors have been assigned a grade for the pennant season.  Any players with issues will be invited to address the full committee. Committee members will also be in contact with each rink at some time after the game and prior to the next selection meeting. They will be asking one or two players and not necessarily the Skipper, a set number of questions to which we hope you, if contacted will give a true and accurate response.  

This will hopefully give us a good idea how the teams are combining and identifying any flaws that may need altering.
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A1.
Rick Gillman

A2.
Chris Bird

A3.   
Paul Davies

A4.   
Greg Porter

B3.
Rick Gillman and Greg Porter

B4.
Gary King

C1.
Chris Bird and Paul Davies

We anticipate conducting a series of practice matches for all grades in the weeks leading up to the commencement of the pennant season.  Again, we will be notifying players well in advance of dates and times via the webpage, newsletter and notice board.
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